
 
 

DATE: May 11, 2023 
 
 
SUBJECT:   REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS FOR CLEAN TRUCK PROGRAM 
ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES 
 
 
Pursuant to the Clean Truck Program Administrative Services Request for Proposals 
(RFP), all proposers were to submit any questions regarding this RFP by no later than 
May 4, 2023.  Questions were to be submitted in writing, and all questions and responses 
were to be posted on the Department’s website and www.rampla.org.   
 
Below is a list of questions received from proposers, and the Department’s response: 

 

1. Q: In the Exhibit L, there is a format for the POLB proposal rates.  Is there any 
format we need to follow for the POLA proposal rates? 

    A: No, any format for POLA is acceptable as long as the requested information is 
included. 

2. Q: Our indirect rates are considered confidential and proprietary.  Since the 
proposal information is subject to Public Records, we would like to confirm 
as we have done in the past, that we can use rounded indirect provisional 
rates to protect our business. 

    A: All information submitted is subject to the California Public Records Act. If you 
deem your multiplier confidential, simply provide the fully loaded rate. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.portoflosangeles.org/business/contracting-opportunities/requests-for-proposals
http://www.rampla.org/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 


